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On December 29, fifteen Korean second-generation high-school students arrived in Ukraine for a four-

week English-language program. They were led by a five-person delegation of the Korea Multicultural 

Peace Federation, headed by the chairman, Mr. Son Byung Ho. 

We had a solemn opening for the program at “Yellow Castle” center on Sunday, December 30. After 

that, the students actively started their classes led by our English-speaking staff, including Clara Berger, 

a second-generation Austrian Unificationist. 

The Korean students were welcomed to join the New Year’s program at our training center and to see 

some places of interest in Kiev.  


